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Workshop Highlights:

· She started off by talking about research that has been conducted regarding how students remember information and store information in their long-term memory.

· The studies she cited asked…

· “Do they remember what we teach them?”

· “Does the learning last?”

· The studies found that after 6 days, the kids used the information they learned in their own work.  At 6 weeks later, 50% of them didn’t use any of the information.  At 6 months later, none of the children used the information…they all forgot what was learned.

· This goes right along with why teaching to the test is a horrible idea.

· If we taught it, and they don’t use it 6 months later, what do we do?  Going deeper with learning promotes more understanding with long term memory, which allows for more retention.

· What do we do in classrooms to better these odds?

· We teach a few concepts of great importance in real depth.

· We teach these concepts over a long period of time.

· We give children the opportunity to apply these concepts with a wide variety of texts and contexts.

· They won’t remember that you are teaching if it’s too much!  Too many of us are trying to teach far too many concepts at once.  Common core did address this issue.

· We have to slow down (not dumb down) and deepen the importance on what’s most essential to teach.  Then, design instruction around the Common Core standards…it’s up to us to decide what to teach. 

· We should map out our year, but each teacher moves at their own pace according to the needs of their class.  

· We have to “let the silence fall” during our lessons.  Too often we ask the class or a student a question, then move on if they don’t give the answer right away.  We have to give them time to think.  They have to be given the opportunity to think deeply.  

· Resist the urge to “jump-in” too quickly after asking a question.  How often do we cut kids off during a turn & talk too early?  If you let them go just a little longer, that is when the rich talk and thinking occurs.

· If we don’t teach them to do “deep thinking,” then what we teach in the fall will be gone by spring.  

· In the past, we would teach the reading strategies and think that it was enough.  We forgot that strategies are really tools to pull out when we are reading text.  We also use certain strategies depending on the context of the text.  We have to teach kids that they must pick and choose which strategies they will use to be successful with a text.  Kids have to learn the strategies separately, but also in an integrated way.

· Do not dismiss strategy instruction with Common Core.  The data is clear!  The strategies are not in Common Core because they are not standards.  They are tools to get to the standards.  

Ellin has done a lot of research on the topic of deep understanding.  She often referred to her handout “The Outcomes (or indicators) of Understanding.”  These handouts are also included on our site.

· Throughout her research, she would often work with schools and revisit them later to check-in on them.  She stated, “We can now predict if the kids will keep the learning at specific intervals.”
· It is more powerful to catch them using strategies in the act of reading.  Catch what they are doing in the reading and give it a name.
· The more that a text is in a narrative structure (or story-like), the more kids will remember it.  Try picking nonfiction texts that are almost written in a narrative way.  
· When doing a nonfiction unit, pair it with a narrative text that’s similar to give them an empathetic experience in order to connect to the nonfiction text more.
· When children read text on a computer screen, their level of comprehension is far different and not as deep as comprehension with a physical book.  This comes directly from the November issue of Scientific American.
· Kids need 75 minutes per day of uninterrupted and independent reading time for older grades.  Primary grades should have 45 minutes.  This data is grounded in research.
· Teach kids that rereading text is to “rethink.”  
